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Argo Community High School District 217 May 22, 2025

A Message from the D217
Board of Education

President

Jennifer M. Grenier, DNP, RN, CENP
School Board President

Jjgrenier@argohs.net

To the Argo Community,

This message is a follow-up to my original statement issued on May 5th. As the newly elected
President of the School Board, I understand the concern, frustration, and disappointment you have
felt due to the ongoing investigation into the possible misuse of school funds by our superintendent.
While the full scope is still under review and will look back several years, I want to assure you that we
are taking immediate steps to address the situation with transparency and accountability.

On behalf of the entire board, I apologize for the oversight that has occurred. You deserve leadership
you can trust, and I am committed to earning that trust through honest, decisive action. We deeply
care about the integrity and trust within our community.

To that end: We have engaged Meaden & Moore, an independent, third-party auditing firm, to
conduct a comprehensive audit of the district's financial records, including all credit card transactions.
They have received extensive documentation, and the audit is now underway.

We are also in the process of hiring an external law firm to assist with areas of the review beyond the
scope of the auditors and enhance district safeguards. The board took action on this selection last
night, 5.21.2025, during open session.

We are commiitted to keeping you updated and addressing any questions or concerns you may have.
Although I volunteer in this role alongside my full-time position as Chief Nursing Officer, I will
respond to emails in the evenings at jgrenier@argohs.net.

Thank you for your unwavering support and commitment to our schools. We are here to address any
concerns you may have and work together towards a resolution. Together, we will move forward with
integrity and purpose.
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